
Over sixty interested residents,

parents, and teens recently

piled into a crowded meeting room

at the Orinda Community Center to

listen as Orinda-based attorney

Tom McCormick presented plans

for the Lamorinda Teen Center.

Described as a center that will be

primarily operated by the youth of

the community, a point that was re-

peatedly emphasized throughout

the meeting, the center will provide

teens with recreational and social

options in a safe and healthy envi-

ronment. “This will be a good op-

portunity for adults to work with

teens and provide teens with the

exposure to how a business is op-

erated,” stated McCormick.

Several area teens, who have

been involved in the planning of

the project, addressed the group

confirming the fact that there are

not many places for young people

to go in Lamorinda and not much

to do once they get there. With the

closure of the bowling alley in

Moraga and the theater in

Lafayette, evening entertainment in

a public setting has been confined

to the movie theaters in Orinda and

Moraga. The skate park in Moraga

has filled a niche but shuts down

when it gets dark. The lackluster

reputation of the area amongst

teens has led to the hometown

monikers of Borinda and Boraga

and left area youth with a strong

desire for someplace nearby to go

with friends. “We really just want

a place to hang out with our

friends,” said one teen representa-

tive from the Orinda Teen Advisory

Council.

In addition to serving as a

place to meet with friends infor-

mally or as part of a study group,

organizers plan for the teen center

to include a small stage for bands

to perform, pool and ping pong ta-

bles, and a food and beverage serv-

ice. Teens involved with the

creation and management of the

center will get first-hand experi-

ence with how to operate a busi-

ness, according to McCormick.

There will be six teenagers, two

from each community, who will

serve on the 13-member Board of

the teen center. “The development

and operation of the center will be

structured so that the kids’ voices

are not overshadowed. The teens

will come up with the ideas and

work with a facilitator to distill the

ideas for presentation to the larger

Board,” he explained.

McCormick, currently

Orinda’s Vice Mayor and a father

of four including a Miramonte

freshman and a seventh-grader at

OIS who were both involved in the

planning process for the proposed

center, has already secured the

1,500 square-foot basement space

of Europa, a family-owned restau-

rant about one block from the

Orinda Theater, as a site for the

teen center. Local architects Rick

Kattenburg and George Miers have

developed a design for the unfin-

ished space, and local building

contractor Tom Stevens has agreed

to do the work at cost.

As they progress to the next

step in the process, the first busi-

ness lesson Lamorinda teens may

be exposed to is how to raise

money for a not-for-profit organi-

zation in tough economic times.

The building and initial operational

costs for the teen center are esti-

mated to be $500,000. While the

concept of raising a half a million

dollars may seem daunting to some

noted McCormick, he was encour-

aged to find the teens involved

were not overwhelmed by the

amount or task at hand. The next

meeting general meeting for the

teen center will beheld on February

11th at 7:00 pm in the Community

Center; everyone interested in wel-

come.
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Toadstools swiped, 1/06/09  Some-

time between January fifth and

sixth, that frequent culprit, “un-

known suspect,” removed two dec-

orative toadstools from the front

yard of an El Nido Ranch Road res-

ident.  Be on the lookout for a pair

of three foot high ‘shrooms with

green, red and white lights.  Esti-

mated value $220.

Parked while drunk, 1/06/09  A

Calvin Drive resident was found

parked in her driveway, engine run-

ning, asleep at the wheel.  After

being awakened by police, she was

asked to perform field sobriety

tests, which she did poorly on.  She

was taken to Martinez and booked

for drunk driving.  

Robbery at gunpoint, 1/06/09  A

young man was leaving BART

and walking to his car, parked

near the Casa Orinda around 7:00

in the evening.  A man brandish-

ing a handgun approached him

and demanded his cell phone,

iPod, wallet and car keys.  Ac-

cording to Chief French, the sus-

pected robber spied electronic

gadgetry of the victim while on

the train and followed him.

Neighbor spat, between 06/08 and

1/12/09  A Barbara Road resident

thinks his neighbor is responsible

for vandalism to his car due to a

parking dispute.  There have been

incidents of egging, spitting, and

pouring unknown liquids on his

Chevy S-10 truck.  The damage

from the latest incident is estimated

to be $100.  

City Council 7pm
Auditorium, Orinda Library

26 Orinda Way

Tuesday, February 3

Friday, January 13

Mayor’s Com. Liaison 8:30am
Community Room at City Hall

22 Orinda Way

Monday, February 2

Planning Comm. 7pm
Auditorium, Orinda Library

26 Orinda Way

David Collins, Orinda

Residential and
Restoration

Painting Services
Meticulous attention to detail
37 years of satisfied customers

925-254-6882
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1031 Exchanges...
Te n a n t- I n - Com m on  S pe c i a l i s ts

TM

Over the past five years, more than one out of every ten dollars invested in real estate 1031

TIC securities offerings have been transacted through OMNI Brokerage.

Since 1995 OMNI Brokerage has completed over 3,000 TIC securities transactions.

OMNI Brokerage is the largest broker-dealer in the 1031 TIC securities industry, 

based on equity raised.

Clients have invested into real estate valued at over $3.0 Billion through OMNI Brokerage.

Securities offered through OMNI Brockerage, Inc. • Member FINRA/SiPC

Presidio Exchange Advisors, a branch office of Omni Brokerage, Inc

DAVID WAAL
PRINCIPAL

2950 BUSKIRK AVE., STE 300

WALNUT CREEK, 

CA 94597

(925) 407-4747

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE
ON A CITY OF ORINDA

COMMISSION OR COMMITTEE
The City of Orinda is seeking applications from 

resident volunteers to serve on the City’s:

Planning Commission (2)
Parks & Recreation Commission (3)

Citizens’ Infrastructure Oversight Commission (3)
Public Safety Advisory Commission (3)

Finance Advisory Committee (3)
Traffic Safety Advisory Committee (4)

Public Works Aesthetic Review Committee (1)

Effective February 2009, there will be vacancies on the
Planning Commission, Parks and Recreation Commission,
Citizens’ Infrastructure Oversight Commission, Finance
Advisory Committee, Traffic Safety Advisory Committee
and Public Safety Advisory Commission and one vacancy
on the Public Works Aesthetic Review Committee.

Statement of Interest forms are available from the
City Clerk's Office, 22 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563.
Telephone: (925) 253-4221 or molsen@cityoforinda.org.
Application forms may also be downloaded from the
City’s website at www.cityoforinda.org. Completed
Statement of Interest forms should be submitted to the
City Clerk’s Office by Monday, February 9, 2009 at
5:00pm. Qualified applicants will be invited to interview
before a Council-appointed subcommittee prior to
appointment by the full City Council.

Lose 15 to 60 pounds in 12 weeks!
Physician-Supervised Weight Loss • Dietary Guidance

Safe and Effective Medication • Long Term Weight Management

925-287-8777 •  www.jumpstartmedicine.com

Walnut Creek
710 S. Broadway, Suite 110

San Ramon
2333 San Ramon Valley Blvd., Suite 175

Jumpstart  Your Weight Loss

Lamorinda Teen Center Plans in The Works
By Andrea A. Firth

Tom McCormick presents the floor plan and design for the proposed Lamorinda Teen Center Photo A. Firth

Lamorinda Garden Clubs Join Forces
By Andrea A. Firth

Gardening has always been

a group activity in Orinda.

Two hundred and fifty (250!)

Orindans are members of three

main garden clubs in the City:

The Montelindo Garden Club,

the Orinda Garden Club, and the

Junior Garden Club of Orinda.

Recently, the three garden clubs

joined forces, pooling their re-

sources and collective expertise

to beautify the median strip on

Camino Pablo that extends north

from the BART station. The im-

petus for the joint venture was

both fortuitous and mysterious.

In September of 2007, the

Orinda Parks and Recreation

Foundation received an anony-

mous grant of $3,000 that was to

be provided equally to the three

garden clubs with the caveat that

the monies be used for a City

beautification project designed

and implemented by the three

groups together. It is not unusual

for the Foundation to receive an

anonymous grant, according to

Parks and Recreation Director

Todd Skinner, however the re-

quirement that the project be co-

ordinated among the three

groups added a new twist.

Lani Shepp, current Presi-

dent of the Montelindo Garden

Club, noted that although many

of Orinda’s garden club mem-

bers have lived in the area for a

long time, they did not all know

each other. However, their com-

mon interest in gardening made

working together come natu-

rally. The three clubs met

monthly for over a year to make

the median strip landscaping a

reality.

“They all came together

for the project, and we are really

pleased with the result,” states

Skinner. “This has created one of

the longest landscaped medians

in the City, and was definitely

one that needed the most help,”

he adds noting that the median

has taken a beating from both

the elements and stray cars over

the years. 

Each of the garden clubs

currently maintains a common

garden space in Orinda. The

Orinda Garden Club manages

the triangular garden spot by

Camino Sobrante and Orinda

Way; The Orinda Junior Garden

Club keeps the circular garden

by Theater Square blooming

throughout the year; and the

Montelindo Garden Club pre-

serves the minipark garden.

More joint gardening projects

throughout the City could be a

possibility, according to Shepp.

“The shared project was a

constructive and productive ex-

perience for the members of

Orinda’s garden clubs,” notes

Shepp, and she anticipates that

the groups may continue to work

together on projects to beautify

the common areas of the Orinda.

RESIDENTIAL  BROKERAGE

Helping You Achieve Your Goals ... Lamorinda and Beyond.
ORINDA

Prestigious 24 Acre
Sleepy Hollow Area
Estate and 5
Bedroom, 5.5 Bath
Luxury Home 
Shown by
Appointment, 
Price Upon Request. 
Many Pics/Info on
Our Website.

WALNUT CREEK

Voted Walnut Creek's
Best Multi-Family 
Development, 2008!
Classic Luxury 
Condos from
$459,000 in a 
High-tech, Security
Building Close to
Town, on the Iron
Horse Trail.

Peter & Darlene Hattersley
925.360.9588
925.708.9515

TheHattersleys.com

Lamorinda Teen Center
General Meeting
Wednesday, 
February 11th, 7:00 pm
Orinda Community Center
(see story on right)


